Secretaries Report 2016 AGM

My annual report this year will focus on saying goodbye. Not as a model
railroader or NMRA member but rather as 7" Division Secretary. | will have
completed a full 3 terms of this function, plus a partial term prior to officially
starting, for a total of almost 7 years. | believe, for me, it is time for a change.

However it is not my intention to step away completely. | understand that a new
volunteer has stepped forward to put his name up for election to the job. | fully
intend to offer advice or help to the volunteer whenever it is requested.

| wish to thank all my fellow executives for their friendship and contribution to
the administration of the 7" Division. In particular | am grateful to the 3
Superintendents | served under for their advice and patience. | also want to say
thank you to the membership who have kept the job interesting.

Lastly, | wish to emphasise that volunteering has been most rewarding. |
encourage all members to consider coming forward to dedicate some time to
your club. The 7" Division needs you and you’ll be glad you did.

Regards

Bob Leggett



